
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

November 17, 2020
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call and the pledge of allegiance. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Dominic Garcia
Firefighter, Chris Baird    

Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter, Dustin Maggard Firefighter, Kris Jordan
Public Present:


Bob Timberman


Sue Drinen



Steve Bowyer

Larry Young

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated he would have liked for the board to receive the audit prior to the board meeting so they could have reviewed it and asked questions at the meeting. Office Manager Mohler explained that we just received the report during the meeting, but she would make sure the board got at least an electronic copy prior to the review board meeting next year.  
4. Audit Report: HintonBurdick PLLC, for fiscal year 2019-2020: 

Jennifer Frank presented to the board the audit packet and a presentation that she put together to give the board an idea of how the fire district has been performing over the past few years. Jennifer said the fire district had a clean opinion and there were no findings and no material weaknesses found. Jennifer had the board turn to her report which stated the district was in compliance and we did not overspend more than we had available in revenue. She stated that the net position of the district decreased mainly due to the retirement unfunded liability. She pointed out that of the districts 3.8-million-dollar outstanding debt, 3.5 million was due to the pension unfunded liability. Jennifer told the board that the district was in a great position as we had a low amount in capital leases. Jennifer told the board that they could contact her at any time with any audit questions. 
5. Approval of Minutes: October 20, 2020:
Minutes approved as presented. 
6. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated she had no correspondence. 
7. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 33.33% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 32.56%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 3.69%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 32.79% which is high due to the E41 repairs and Capital Expenditures is at 7.65% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 24.32%.
8. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler said that she made a mistake on the run log and forgot to change the month from September to October but stated that the figures were correct. She said that we collected over $15,433 in ambulance revenue. She stated that our outstanding balance is a little lower than last year and that AERO is doing an amazing job on keeping collections stable even with the current COVID situation. She also reported that Fire Recovery USA has brought in a consistent amount of revenue for vehicle stabilization and scene safety billings bringing the collections to $3020.80 FYTD. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board.
9. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that we have had quite a few real CO calls where the families had to evacuate the house and get a company out to fix their fireplace. He also reported that during the last storm that passed through the park there was a lightning strike that hit a mobile home over on Coyote causing a 2x3 hole in the wall above the window. He said that no fire started, and the residents are only part time residents who did not happen to be home at the time. Chief Tope stated that the neighbors were great helping the department with access to the home and helping board up the window area.    
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that Prop 207 passed which legalizes weed. He said he does not know for sure, but in a year or two the tax revenue should start to go towards our unfunded pension liability.    
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope explained that due to rising COVID numbers he will be closing the station off more to the community and is going to be cancelling this years awards banquet. He said that he would like to inquire with the board their thoughts on allowing the guys to use the awards banquet funds to purchase gym equipment to keep here at the station so the guys can get in a decent workout. He said that since the beginning of COVID the club has asked the department to not use their gym. He said the guys are working out using the old equipment that is currently at the station and doing workouts in the parking lot area. Chief Tope stated that Firefighter Pospishel will be doing a request through the fire department auxiliary asking for fund as well to complete the purchase of what they need. Chairman Drinen suggested a letter be written to the PPOA as well to see if their board would agree to help fund the gym as well. 
Chief Tope reported that E41 had to go back to the shop and have all the same work done that we paid for to be done back in July because the engine was having the same issues. He said this work was done on the repair shops dime this time and that the engine didn’t seem to be having any issues at the moment. 

Chief Tope let the board know that the missing exhibit B on the IGA Officer Class Grant was the award letter which the board had seen. He said the Chiefs and helpers would start the class here in November and the captains would start sometime in December/January. 

Lastly, Chief Tope said that he would be helping the next day with the promotional testing for Bear Jaw to hire for PJ Lingley’s open spot. He said that the testing was open to everyone outside of the department as well, but only Robert Ortiz and August Foreman had applied. He said Robert and three other Bear Jaw guys took B42 out to San Bernardino to help on the El Dorado fire. They were there for the full two weeks and the department should see a decent refund because of the departments apparatus that they used while on the fire. 
10. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

Bob Timberman let the guys know he had an older Schwinn stationary bike that the guys could have to add to their gym. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 P.M.

Next Meeting: December 15, 2020 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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